The Russell Springs City Commission held their regular monthly meeting this date at City Hall. In attendance were Jeanne Hudson, Claradon Wilson, Denver Wilson, Richard Roy, Joe Irvin, Jeremy Burton, Timmy Hudson, Richard Wooldridge, Wayne Gaskins, Ray Barrett, Don Byrom, Hollis DeHart and Wendy Burton.

1. Mayor Hollis DeHart called the meeting to order.

2. Mayor DeHart made the motion to accept the minutes of June 26. Wayne Gaskins seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

3. Wayne Gaskins made the motion to pay the bills. Richard Wooldridge

seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

4. The Commission heard the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2007-19 Adopting New Legal Description. Mayor DeHart made the motion to adopt Ordinance 2007-19. Richard Wooldridge seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

5. The Commission heard the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2007-20 Adopting New Legal Description. Richard Wooldridge made the motion to adopt Ordinance 2007-20. Wayne Gaskins seconded the motion. Motion

carried 5-0.

6. The Commission heard the 2nd reading of Ordinance 2007-21 Adopting New Legal Description. Mayor DeHart made the motion to adopt Ordinance 2007-21. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

- 7. Mayor DeHart informed the Commission, Safe Auto Insurance would only be seeking a refund for two years 2005 and 2006 and would be willing to accept credits against future tax liability instead of a check. Wayne Gaskins made the motion to accept credits against future tax liability with Safe Auto Insurance Company. Mayor DeHart seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
- 8. Mayor DeHart informed the Commission the changes made to health insurance premiums from June 18 to present has resulted in a savings of approximately \$260 even with the addition of the part time employees.
- 9. Timmy Hudson informed the Commission the Fire Department had responded to several grass fires and one vehicle fire, maintenance on the tank and pump for the truck continue, continuing to send nuisance letters to property owners.

10. Ray Barrett stated the property around the new Senior Citizens building was not being maintained. Mayor DeHart stated he had talked to the manager last Friday and will check into this situation. Parks and streets personnel doing a fine job.

11. Wayne Gaskins informed the Commission the newly hired officer is doing`

a nice job.

12. Mayor DeHart stated the Park employees are doing a fine job as well as every other department.

Mayor DeHart made the motion to adjourn. Timmy Hudson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 13.

ATTEST: Wendy Burton, City Clerk